Cascade WoodTurners Jan 10, , 2022

Cascade WoodTurners Association -Board Meeting

The January 2022 Board Meeting was held via Zoom meeting on January 10, 2022.

The meeting was called to Order at 7:02 pm, Jan 10, 2022.

The members present on the zoom meeting were as follows: Suzanne Jensen, Harvey Rogers, Steve Walgrave, Ken Kirkman, Kathleen Duncan, Kevin Jesequel, Len Otto (no video), Joyce Botsch, Howard Borer, Ajit Asperappa, Jerry Klug (no video), and Gary Borders.

- The meeting opened with a round of introductions, with each member giving a brief history of work and woodturning experience.
- Treasurer Ken relayed that the current bank account balance was \$17,843.24. He also relayed that 53 members had paid their dues so far for 2022. Notice of 2022 dues was emailed out on Jan.2 and membership fees are due by Feb.1. At the end of 2021 Cascade Woodturners had 116 members.
- Gary gave an update on the storage situation at Wild Lilac. Basically we are waiting on Wild Lilac to clear an area in their storage facility where we can erect our secured storage space, as well as waiting because of the current Covid situation. Steve Strawn has volunteered to plan, organize and help erect it. The plan is to have 8 foot walls of plywood enclosing a 6 ft by 12 ft area. The area would have swing doors and locks, and we could add a security cover of some sort later if needed. We also have an upright safe in which to store the most expensive equipment. A 220v outlet will also be added, at our expense, outside of the secure storage area, with which to supply power to the big lathe. Work will be scheduled pending Wild Lilac and Covid status.
- Len was asked to talk with Steve Strawn about planning for the book library in the future.
- Kathleen volunteered to continue to be our liaison for AAW and WIT news and announcements, working with Ajit.
- Suzanne relayed that she had talked with NorthWest Woodturners about possibly doing a joint project with them as a community service. This could possibly be making toys.
- Future meetings
 - o January's meeting will be an IRD by Malcolm Zander on Piercing.
 - February's meeting is planned to be a live meeting with a demo by Kathleen Duncan. If we have Covid restrictions at that time, then we may do an IRD using a video that Kathleen has previously made.
 - If we do not have Covid restrictions then March may possibly be a demo by Steve Newberry making Kuska cups.
 - Suzanne relayed a list of several Turners that she would be interested in having demo's from, including: Tod Raines, Harvey Meyer, Phil Rose, Art Liestman, Dick Gerard, Dennis Belcher, Dave Landers, Simon Begg
 - Request was made to all members to make suggestions for IRDs or demonstrators that they would be interested in seeing

Cascade WoodTurners Jan 10, , 2022

- Newsletter information and submissions are to be sent to Jerry Klug at RgKlug@bendbroadband.com. These should be sent to Jerry preferably within the first week of the month.

The meeting closed at 7:54 pm.

Respectfully submitted by Steve Walgrave – CWA Secretary